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The House Committee on Judiciary was called to order by Chair Filler.

The Chair requested attendance be called:
Present: Reps. Filler, Mueller, Steven Johnson, Kahle, Rendon, Berman, Wozniak, 
Clements, LaGrand, Yancey, Bolden, Hope, Breen.
Absent: None.
Excused: None.

Representatives Kahle, Yancey and Breen joined the committee remotely.

Representative Mueller moved to adopt the meeting minutes from October 5, 2021. There 
being no objection, the motion prevailed by unanimous consent.

The Chair laid HB 5368 before the committee:

HB 5368 (Rep. Filler) A bill to amend 1961 PA 236, entitled "Revised 
judicature act of 1961," (MCL 600.101 to 
600.9947) by adding section 1429.

At 9:04 AM, the Chair laid the committee at ease.

At 9:05 AM, the Majority Vice Chair Mike Mueller called the committee back to order.

Chairman Filler and Wendy Block, representing the Michigan Chamber, testified in support 
of HB 5368. Questions and discussion followed.

At 9:27 AM, the Majority Vice Chair Mike Mueller laid the committee at ease.

At 9:28 AM, the Chair called the committee back to order.

Dominick Pallone, representing the Michigan Association of Health Plans, testified in support



of HB 5368. 

Mike Carone and Jay Harris, representing the Consumer Data Industry Association, testified 
in support of HB 5368. Questions and discussion followed.

Megan Poonolly, representing Care.com, testified in support of HB 5368. 

Cami Pendell, General Counsel, Michigan Supreme Court and Tom Boyd, representing the 
State Court Administrative Office, testified in opposition to HB 5368. Questions and 
discussion followed.

Lucia Bone, representing the Sue Weaver CAUSE, testified in support of HB 5368. Questions
and discussion followed.

Bon Idziak, representing the Professional Background Screening Association, testified in 
support of HB 5368. 

The following people submitted a card in support of HB 5368, but due to the time constraints 
were unable to speak:

David Vialpando, representing the Potawatomi Gaming Commission.

The following people submitted a card in support of HB 5368, but did not wish to speak:

Jared Fleisher, representing Rocket Mortgage.
Larry Lewis, representing CVS Health.
Gavin Goetz, representing AT&T.
Allisyn Mattice-Eskau, representing McLaren Health Care.
Mike Compagnoni, representing the Equifax Workforce Solutions.
Jim Kirsch, representing the Property Management Association of Michigan.
John Dulmes, representing the Michigan Chemistry Council.
Valerie Knol, representing Stellantis.
John McNamara, representing the Michigan Restaurant and Lodging Association.
David Bertram, representing the Michigan State University.
Chris Horak, representing Comcast.
Luke D. Rollins, representing RELX Inc.
Sean Sorenson-Abbott, representing the Michigan Health and Hospital Association.
Tyler Diers, representing TechNet.
Dan Hurley, representing the Michigan Association of State Universities.
Matt Groen, representing the Michigan Cable Telecommunications Association.

The following people submitted a card in opposition to HB 5368, but did not wish to speak:

Elinor Jordan, representing the Michigan Coalition to End Domestic & Sexual Violence.
Jess Averill-Hammond, representing the Michigan Domestic and Sexual Violence 
Prevention and Treatment Board.

There being no further business before the committee, Chair Filler adjourned the meeting at 
10:45 AM.
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